MINUTES
Graduate and Professional Student Assembly
March 10th, 2014
5:30 – 7:00 P.M.
Warren Hall

I. Welcome and Introduction
M. Dumas called the meeting to order at 5:32pm.
i. Introduction of voting members (1 minute)
Voting members absent: M. Carignano, J. De Castro, F. Doerflinger, A. Moore, E. Murnane, T. Sorg

II. Approval of Minutes
i. Approval of Minutes from February 24, 2014 (1 minute)
Minutes were approved as printed.

III. Presentations
i. Kent Fuchs, Provost; and Susan Murphy, Vice President for Student and Academic Services (30 minutes)
President Skorton could not make the meeting but the Office of Student and Academic Services did not want to reschedule and were available at the meeting to answer questions consolidated by the GPSA at the last meeting. They were asked about role of office and classification of Cornell as a public versus a private university. K. Fuchs explained one of the roles of the Provost is to oversee the budget and meet the Deans of each college frequently. He went more into detail on budget and endowment. The Office has core priorities that are embedded in the budget that are focused around faculty, students, new programs, and the infrastructure. The Office is setting up an ongoing process for each college to report on a set of metrics that compare their programs to external competitors as well as observe long-term trends. He explained he personally does not differentiate the colleges based on contract and endowed colleges. Every school is viewed as equal and of the same stature by the Office. He was asked a question about the goals of the Office for graduate students.

He was asked questions about the role President Skorton plays in the institution to which he explained President Skorton’s personal touch and focus on individuals. The next issue addressed was workers’ compensation, in light of the resolution passed in one of the previous meetings about graduate student insurance. The Office deals with each individual on a case-by-case basis. S. Murphy believes the working group is critical and the Office will have to work on the legal obligations in the best interest of the students. The last question addressed was faculty diversity. The Office has been working on including diverse individuals in the leadership of the schools. One of these new programs ensures shared accountability and a set of metrics that are public. GPSA members thanked the Provost and the Vice President for coming to the meeting. 

IV. Reports of Officers and Committee Updates
i. Executive Committee (M. Dumas) (2 minutes)
M. Dumas encouraged everyone to sign up for the Dine and Discuss committee to show GPSA support. C. Yao informed the GPSA of the half a dozen open external committees. E. Newbury encouraged everyone to think about serving on a committee next year or serving as a voting member since the new academic year is approaching.
ii. Appropriations (I. Small) (2 minutes)
I. Small will elaborate on the updates during his presentation later in the meeting.
iii. Communications (G. Choe) (2 minutes)
E. Newbury said coffee talks are going well and requested all members to forward emails to their respective fields to inform constituents of events.
iv. Finance Commission (D. Kuhlmann) (2 minutes)
D. Kuhlmann announced the commission met last week for a large meeting and allocated more money. They have another meeting on April 11th and the deadline to submit proposals is the 4th. They have an available training for writing proposals on the 12th.
v. Graduate & Professional Student Programming Board (K. Bybee Finley) (2 minutes)
K. Bybee-Finley announced there is be no interschool mixer this month since the Grad ball is this month on April 26th. The Board is working on ticket sales and they will probably be available next week.
vi. Student Advocacy (F. Doerflinger) (2 minutes)
P. Berry encouraged everyone to sign up since they have space for more people on the committee. They especially need more discussion leaders and note takers.
vii. Faculty Awards (A. Powell) (2 minutes)
A. Powell announced nomination period opened last Monday and the deadline for submission is 4th. The committee would appreciate help in spreading the word to all fields.
He explained the goals and history of this committee. It is the 3rd year of faculty awards. The award is to recognize faculty in several field such as professional development, mentoring, and developing curriculum for graduate students. Anyone interested in more information can access it on the GPSA website.
viii. Diversity & International Students (C. Carter) (2 minutes)
M, Chen informed the GPSA they met on Tuesday at 7 at the Big Red Barn. The discussion includes a possible event to celebrate Women’s History Event. They are also planning to include a Student of Color spotlight on the Graduate School website.

V. New Business
i. Personal Finance Education Session Workshop Series-- Janna Lamey, Assistant Dean for Graduate Student Life (10 minutes)
J. Lamey provided a history on these workshop series and shared that Cornell is one of the 15 institutions that offer this program. The goal of these workshop series is to improve financial education amongst students and is mainly focused on graduate students. The program will have a holistic approach and is geared towards a couple of goals.
One of the first goals is a website approach and interface centered on a platform called SALT that includes a personalized finance curriculum. A financial literacy program called CA$H COUR$E is being piloted. Any feedback on this program is encouraged. Another part of the program is Peer Mentors, which is the least developed part of the program, and the finer details are being identified. The next aspect is the environment and discussion of the kind of information and messages that should be distributed. 
J. Lamey announced they are seeking a GPSA representative to serve on the Steering Committee and encouraged anyone interested in the program to contact her. She then answered questions and addressed any concerns of the students. 

ii. R. 10: A Resolution to Amend the GPSA Charter and Bylaws to Change the Term of Finance Commission Chair (5 minutes)
The goal of this resolution is to change the term of the Finance Commission Chair to December to December. This way, the outgoing chair can stay on the committee and guide the new chair through the process. The GPSA will vote on the resolution at the next meeting since it is an amendment to the Charter and Bylaws.
D. Kuhlmann clarified the transition should not be too complicated since the groups communicate through OrgSync and not personal emails to the chair.
The resolution was amended to change ‘Appropriation Committee’ in line 14 to ‘Finance Commission.’ 

iii. Approval of the Appendix to the Activity Fee 2014-2016-- Ian Small (15 minutes)
I. Small explained this appendix deals with eligibility criteria for organizations to receive funding from GPSAFC. He then explained the roles and obligations of specific organizations that are funded by the Activity Fee. This resolution will be addressed in the next meeting. 

VI. Open Forum
G. Giambattista reminded everyone of the upcoming student trustee elections. It will be an exciting time to be on the Trustee Board since one of their responsibilities will be to elect a new president. An email concerning the elections will be sent out this week and any questions can be directed to A. O’Donnell.

N. Baran shared news from NAGPS that will be organized by her. It will be held over the weekend in Boston. The talks and discussions at NAGPS will be relevant for students who want to be more effective student leaders and want to stay involved in GPSA. 
[bookmark: _GoBack]
R. Agger, the Cornell Cinema GPSA representative, asked a questions concerning attendance that was answered by the Executive Committee.

A. M’nebhi updated everyone on the mental health concerns brought up at the last meeting. She told everyone about the statistics and graduate and professional mental health services and resources available at Cornell provided to her by the Associate Director of Gannett. She will send the members more information though email. She shared their consultation hours and online scheduling facility that is very effective. She also contacted the Dining Hall Services to address later dining hall hours. They responded with information about late night services and shared that students have not shown support for initiative to extend dining hall hours.
E. Newbury announced an upcoming discussion with CAPS and Gannett on mental health over free coffee on Monday.  
M. Dumas adjourned the meeting at 6:58pm.

Respectfully submitted,
Aastha Wadhwa
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